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February 26, 2024 
 
 
Rear Admiral Stephen Barnett 
Commander, Navy Region Hawaiʻi 
850 Ticonderoga St., Ste. 110  
Joint Base Pearl Harbor Hickam, HI 96860-5101 
(Sent via Electronic Mail) 
 
Subject: Response to Navy’s Response to Comments on Draft Shallow Soil Vapor 

Extraction and Air Sparging Work Plan, Dated February 8, 2024 
 
Dear Rear Admiral Barnett: 
 
Thank you for submitting Response to Comments on Draft Shallow Soil Vapor Extraction and 
Air Sparging Work Plan (RTCs), dated February 8, 2024.  The Hawaiʻi Department of Health 
(DOH) and U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), collectively the Regulatory Agencies 
(RAs), have reviewed the RTCs.  The U.S. Department of the Navy adequately addressed our 
most significant comments, including the RAs’ request to include all potential fuel additives in 
the analysis of the groundwater and soil vapor samples collected during the pilot study.  Please 
proceed with implementation of the shallow soil vapor pilot study.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Matthew Cohen, EPA Red Hill 
Project Coordinator, at Cohen.Matthew@epa.gov or (415) 972-3691; or Kelly Ann Lee, DOH 
Red Hill Project Coordinator, at KellyAnn.Lee@doh.hawaii.gov or (808) 586-4226. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew Cohen PG     Kelly Ann Lee 
Red Hill Project Coordinator    Red Hill Project Coordinator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 State of Hawaiʻi, Department of Health 
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cc:  by email only: 

RDML Marc Williams, Deputy Commander, Navy Closure Task Force – Red Hill 
Sherri Eng, Executive Director, Navy Closure Task Force – Red Hill 
Milton Johnston, Environmental Director, Navy Closure Task Force – Red Hill 
Joshua Stout, ACO/AOC Portfolio Manager, Navy Closure Task Force – Red Hill 
Brandon Gosch, Assistant Regional Engineer, Navy Region Hawaiʻi 
CAPT James Sullivan, Commanding Officer, NAVFAC Hawaiʻi 
CDR Benjamin Dunn, Red Hill Environmental OIC, NAVFAC Hawaiʻi 
LCDR Travis Myers, Aquifer Recovery Team Lead, NAVFAC Hawaiʻi 
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